
St Paul Malmesbury Without Parish Council 
 

Report #02.3 
 
CATG meeting – 9th February 2022 
 
1. Purpose of the report 

 
1.1 To invite the Council to note the current status of the Council’s outstanding Community 

Issues. 
 

2. Background  

 
2.1 It was reported that the remaining 21/22 budget was estimated to be £12,430.41 taking into 

account the projects sanctioned and in progress and the required contributions from 
town/parish councils. 

Community 
Issue 

Description Status 

4317 

4786 

Speeding along the A429 at Burton Hill.  

Access onto the A429 from Storey 
Mews and the siting of the 30/40mph 
speed restriction 

Wiltshire Highways has accepted the need 
to extend the 30mph restriction further 
south on the A429. A Traffic Order (TRO) 
will be prepared for public consultation 
funded by a s106 contribution from 
application 16/11603/OUT. Accordingly the 
item has been removed from the CATG 
project list. 

7307 Lack of safe pedestrian route from 
Southside Cottage into Radnor Close 

A pedestrian route across Wiltshire Council 
land was considered too costly for the 
available CATG funds. An option to pipe 
and back-fill the drainage ditch adjacent to 
the front wall of Southside Cottage is with 
the landowner awaiting agreement to 
proceed. Accordingly the item has been 
removed from the CATG project list. 

7-19-9 Speeding along Grange Lane Nothing further to report 

7-20-3 Difficulty crossing the road due to 
volume and speed of traffic and width 
of the road. Lack of pavement to 
access narrower part of the road 

The provision of this crossing point will be 
incorporated with several other highway 
improvements along the B4014 Filands 
using s106 contributions from the 
residential developments at Filands. 
Accordingly the item has been removed 
from the CATG project list. 

7-21-11 A broken corner kerb and minor road 
repair at junction of C67E and lane 
leading to Wessex Water pumping 
Station in Milbourne 

Will be the subject of a conversation with 
the new local Highways Officer Rebecca 
Chivers. The repair may be incorporated 
into the Milbourne safety refuge project 

7-22-1 Request to introduce a speed 
restriction of 30mph along the B4014 
Filands 

The issue will also be incorporated into the 
holistic approach to improving highway and 
pedestrian safety along the B4014 Filands  

 
 
Cllr Roger Budgen 
09/02/22 
 


